

Chippewa Chatter

Oct. 14, 2019

Welcome to your weekly addition of the Chippewa Chatter! We are looking forward to sharing with you the latest and greatest in the 4-H world in weekly updates.

The 2019-2020 4-H Program year is now underway! Don't forget to register on www.4Honline.com. If your family no longer plans on being in 4-H, please let Heidi know at heidi.vanderloop@wisc.edu so she can take you off the email lists.

Why am I pending? Pending means a youth or adult is enrolled in 4-H, but has not been approved at the county level. Youth may be pending as they need club approval by paying their club dues before the county approves them. Please check with your club enrollment coordinator to determine whether your family has paid their dues. The club enrollment coordinator must be enrolled and active before approving members.



Volunteers and youth will be approved each Monday at the county level.



The Chippewa County 4-H & FFA Horse Program will be meeting at 6:15 p.m on Monday, October 21 at 6:15 p.m. in Room 3 of the Chippewa County Courthouse. If you are interested in being a member of the Horse Program this year and exhibiting at the Northern WI State Fair, it is important to attend. If you cannot attend, program registration and dues must be paid by the November meeting on November 18.



Mark your calendars! 4-H Leadership & Officer Training day will be Saturday, October 26 from 9:00 am to 3:30 pm. This training is open to all officers, leaders or any youth hoping to gain leadership skills. Registration is available here: <u>Leadership Day</u>

Trick or Treating for Canned Goods is coming up! Youth in grades 6 and up are welcome to participate in this service opportunity.

The group will meet on October 23 from 4:30 to approx. 6:30 pm to distribute fliers to homes in the area to notify the homeowner that the group will be in their area. On Halloween, the group will meet at 4:30 and trick or treat for canned goods from 5-7 pm in Chippewa Falls. Both events will be held at the Tambornino House (please contact Heidi or the Tambornino's for the address) and youth are encouraged to attend both nights. Youth are encouraged to dress up on Halloween!



Meals will be provided both nights for participants.



An EEO/AA employer, the University of Wisconsin-Extension provides equal opportunities in employment and programming including Title IX and American with Disabilities Requirements.